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Friday 4th July 2025 

Dear families, 
 
As we reach the last few weeks, we are still working on our learning and on Monday and 
Tuesday we had visitors in the school from the Trust. They were very impressed with all the 
changes that we have implemented over the year and how well the children could talk 
about their learning. As always, our behaviour expectations and school values were at the 
fore. You should all be very proud of your children. Year 5 enjoyed a visit to Blists Hill and 
had a wonderful time learning about life in the Victorian times. Year 6 have been taking part 
in level 1 and 2 Bikeability, I am so proud of many of them who were non riders on Monday 
and actually went on to complete their level 2. Today we are celebrating St. Peter’ Day as a 
whole school which is a fabulous opportunity for us all to come together to celebrate and 
worship.  
 
 

Christian Value 
 

This week we have been thinking about Pentecost and making the links to our candle 
lighting at the start of each worship as we recognise that Holy Spirit is amongst us. 
 

     
 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


Bratton’s Bright Stars 

 

  
  
 
 
   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Transition 

 

Today you will receive a letter regarding your child/ren’s new class for September 2025. 

We have changed the class names to Bratton 1 – 14 (Bratton 1 – old RO1 etc). I apologise 

that this is so late but with deadlines and recruitment procedures we had to ensure that 

we are doing our due diligence. To ensure a smooth transition we have planned the 

following days: 

➢ Monday – children will spend an hour with their new teacher in their new 

classroom and learning setting. 

➢ Tuesday – children will enter through their new year group entrance and spend the 

morning with their new teacher, returning to class at 11:30am to support lunchtime 

plans. 

➢ Wednesday – school will be opened from 3:30pm for you to have an opportunity to 

meet the new teacher. 

School will also be providing Transition documents via email and on the school website 

that will have photographs etc to support those children who may need that additional 

element. These can be used as a social story over the holidays. If you feel that there is 

anything else we can do to support this transition, please get in touch. 

Year 6 Church Service 

 



As we are rapidly approaching the end of term, we are really sorry that our Year 6 children 

will be leaving us. To celebrate their time at St.Peter’s Bratton we will be holding our 

Church Service at St Michaels and All Angels Church High Ercall 10am – 11am. 

 

Work On School Site 

 

Yesterday, I met with contractors and the Trust Concept Team regarding some essential 

maintenance that is required in school to upgrade our heating and water system. In order 

for this to be complete for the last week in August, the work outside school will 

commence on Monday 7th July. This will involve the area by the Wraparound gate being 

sectioned off. There will still be access to the gate as this is essential for our safeguarding. 

Can I please ask that when you are waiting to enter the gates in the morning or afternoon, 

that you stand on the road by the double gates. Also, can we please ensure that children 

stay away and do not try to engage in conversation with the workers. The good news that 

I haven’t mentioned is that the Trust are funding this huge piece of work and I would like 

to thank them for this. 

I cannot believe that we are going into our final two weeks. There are still so many things 

to do. Whatever your plans are for the weekend, make sure you have a wonderful time, 

and I will see you all on Monday.  

 

 

 

Mrs Welsh 😊  



                     

We have enjoyed an amazing unit of work based on our local area. We have learnt about 

the history of Telford and the Ironbridge. We then designed a tile based on the Ironbridge 

while working in the style of Kandinsky. During our visit to Jackfield Tile Museum we 

transferred our designs onto the tile using carbon paper, tube lined over the design and 

then selected the correct colour glazes to match the design. We can’t wait to see them 

when they have been fired in the kiln. 

Making our designs… 

           

Tube lining the lines onto the tile… 

                

Painting on the glazes… 

       

 

 

 



Our finised designs ready for firing… 

 

 

 

 

 

History - An amazing Anglo-Saxon workshop 

We recently enjoyed participating in an Anglo-Saxon workshop. Children enjoyed looking at 

artefacts, discussing evidence found to consider life as an Anglo-Saxon and making an 

Anglo-Saxon pot. Here are some pictures from the day. 

 



 

 

Art - Anglo-Saxon patterns and design 

We have been looking at Anglo-Saxon design and patterns used in tapestry, metal work and 

sculpture. In the next few weeks, we will be designing our own Anglo-Saxon cross.  We will 

then sculpt our cross with patterns using salt dough. 

     

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please follow this link to access the latest SEND Family Newsletter SEND Family Newsletter - 

May 2025 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

Monday 30th June – Friday 
11th July 

Year 6 Bikeability in school – please register your child to take 
part 

Monday 7th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher – pupils only 

Tuesday 8th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher – pupils only 

Wednesday 9th July  Year 6 Church Leavers Service St Michaels and All Angels Church 
High Ercall 10am – 11am 

Wednesday 9th July Meet the new teachers (3:30pm – 4:30pm) 

Friday 11th July  Summer holiday club bookings close 6pm 

Friday 11th July Summer Festival – Friends event 

Wednesday 16th July Reception visit to Home Farm  

Thursday 17th July Year 6 School Leavers Celebration – in school – 2:00pm – 
3:15pm 

Friday 18th July End of term 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKTW/bulletins/3d67f27
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKTW/bulletins/3d67f27

